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Vision:  We must continue as a team to lead 

the New England District in PACE!

 Passion + Action +Courage + Excitement for the Word
 2 Chronicles 13:1-18

Recently, in the Maxwell Leadership Bible, I saw this story and thought I would share it with you!  An unusual king named Abijah reminds us that the right vision at the right time brings the right results.  Abijah followed Rehoboam as king of Judah.  He tried to warn the leaders of Israel (the northern kingdom) against their folly in rebelling against the Lord.  He cast the vision, reminded them of their heritage, and encouraged them to follow it.  “Now look,” he said, “God Himself is with us as our head and His priests with sounding trumpets to sound the alarm against you.  O children of Israel, do not fight against the Lord God of your fathers, for you shall not prosper.  When King Jeroboam refused to listen, God honored Abijah and delivered him from Jeroboam’s ambush.  That day five hundred thousand enemy soldiers fell on the battlefield.  Abijah’s vision led to his victory.  

 Consider this my brothers and sisters.

The wrong vision at the wrong time  = Disaster
The wrong vision at the right time    = Mistake
The right vision at the wrong time    = Blunder
The right vision at the right time      = Success
 We must continue to move forward with the mission of the Church.  To Advance the Kingdom of God!

Blessings,

Jossie

nednaz.org

Please take note of the fact that the district website has a new address!  It has been shortened from the considerably longer version and should be much easier to remember.
N.E.D. Chaplains
Please come to the Ministries Workshop Day on November 5, 2005.  Barry Cook, the Regional Chaplaincy Director, will be speaking at the Chaplaincy Workshop.  He will be discussing the plans for developing and utilizing Nazarene chaplains to lead our church beyond the walls of our church. He stated that interesting opportunities are opening for the future of Chaplaincy ministry as our numbers and influence continue to grow.

We will have lunch together, workshop time and do some planning for our Spring Retreat. This gives us another time to get together for networking and support.
 

Also note that there is a Job Opening for a Hospice Chaplain on Cape Cod. If you are interested or for more information give me a call. Chaplain Sally at 508-540-6531 (home) or 508-457-3522 (work), or email smiller@capecodhealth.org.
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Sunday School Ministries

Summer Children’s Camp

The atmosphere of our district’s July Children’s Camp was full of joy, love and praise.  The Holy Spirit blessed the ministry of an excellent adult and teen staff.  The children were excited about and open to the gospel message.  Many children accepted Jesus as their Personal Savior.  Thank you for praying for God to bless the camp.  

 A special thank you is extended to first year Director Rick Smith.  His wise leadership of the volunteer staff and his loving interaction with the young campers was exemplary.   It is always a blessing to see adults and teens volunteer a week of their summer to minister to children.  Lives have been changed because of their love and patience.  

 Our 2006 camp is scheduled for July 17-22.  Although all beds were full this year, with some cabin changes, we should be able to hold 25 to 30 more campers next year.  Pastors, please mark these dates on your calendar and begin to pray about volunteering for the week:   Also encourage mature, skilled and compassionate adults to volunteer for the staff.

“See You At The Pole”

Have your Sunday School teachers encourage your school’s children and teens to meet at their school’s flag pole, one half hour before school opens, on September 20, for the annual “See You at the Pole” prayer service.  This will be an opportunity for them to meet and fellowship with other Christians early in the school year and they will also be a witness to the rest of their fellow students.  Yes, it is legal!

 Children’s Bible Quizzing

Quizzing excitement is growing on our New England District.  District Quiz Director Patsy Malas is always ready to help your church start a team or to answer your questions about quizzing.  You may reach her at (617)770-1946.

 Children’s Ministries

Denise France, Children’s Ministry Director, does a wonderful job as Sunday School Superintendent at the Dalton Church.  She has lots of experience and ideas to help your Sunday Schools do an even better job of children’s ministry.  Phone her at (413) 684-4231.  

District Women’s Retreat
Women’s Ministries Director Darlene Lamos has another exciting, but relaxing, retreat planned for our ladies October 7 to 9.  As usual, this year’s retreat will fill the facilities of  our Windsor Hills Camp and Conference Center.  So, register early!  Telephone Darlene at (802) 635-2970 with your questions about retreat or for help and ideas for your local church’s women’s ministries.  

 New Adult Ministries Director

The Sunday School Ministries Board has replaced Adult Ministries Director John Reilly with George Hemway.  Thank you, John, for many years of service to our adults.  John is now filling an NMI office.  George will be glad to field your questions about how to minister to the adults in your Sunday Schools.  You may talk to him at (603) 787-2586.

 Attendance Reports

Sunday School Chairman Ron Keller, (978) 777-2060, asks you to be aware of the importance of reporting your average attendance and enrollment each month.  Please telephone your report to your Zone Sunday School Chairman early on the last Sunday afternoon of each month.  We are all part of the New England District Sunday School Team.  

District Sunday School Convention
This year’s convention will be held on Saturday, November 5, at the Wollaston church.  

The Sunday School Ministries Board, Nazarene Youth International Council and Nazarene Mission International will join on that day to provide a time of worship and celebration.  All who attend will be able to attend four workshops which are being designed to equip you and your staff for ministry.  Mark your calendars. 
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Nazarene Missions International 

The NMI challenge is to EMBRACE THE CROSS - Seize It and Share It.  

September Emphasis:  Alabaster – a gift that keeps on giving!  

“Alabaster is one of the most bold “God-things” we know.  As the church develops throughout the world, there are more churches and other mission buildings to construct.  For alabaster offering promotion, we encourage you to use the new Alabaster DVD you received in the July/August/September Mission Connection mailing.” - Heartline

 Email gerryperry@adelphia.net with your ideas for promoting the Alabaster Offering.

Work and Witness Regional Conference

September 8-9 the Regional Work and Witness Conference is being held in Baltimore, MD.  Rev. Eunice Brubaker will be the speaker.  It is open to all interested in Work and Witness.  Applications are available in the Orange District Handbook given out at District Convention. 

10 Day Deputation Tour

Ron & Laura Sylvester, Work and Witness Coordinators for Mexico and organizers of Heart and Hands W/W projects in Indianapolis at General Assembly will be on deputation in New England September 16-25.

Children’s Mission Jamborees

(Connie Correia, Director)

 It is time again for the exciting Mission Jamborees in the North Country and Southern New England.  Please encourage your church to get their registrations in early.  Details have been mailed to your church.  See pages 52-55 in the orange New England District NMI Handbook.  
 The North Country Jamboree, September 17, will be held at the Johnson LaMoille Valley Church of the Nazarene.  Contact Miriam Ainsworth  at miltmir@yahoo.com for details.

 The Southern Jamboree, September  24, South Shore Christian Academy in South Weymouth. Contact Connie Correia at chcorreia@comcast.net.  

Time: 10:00 am – 3:00 P.m.  Registration begins at 9:30 a.m. Cost to be announced.  Please bring a sack lunch (drinks are provided), an offering for the missionary, and each church can help by bringing food items or craft items for the Marketplace.


Looking Forward:  

October is mid-year check up time.  Thank you for reaching out to the whole world by praying, educating, financing the world mission program and giving the youth and children opportunity to answer God’s call on their lives!
Prepare to promote the World Evangelism Fund Offering as an expression of thanks for God’s saving grace on your life and church.
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Nazarene Youth International

As we look forward to the upcoming Mountain Climb and Winter Retreats I want to encourage pastors, parents and chaperones to see these times and spaces as opportunities to connect with the youth of your local church. The District provides these experiences so that local youth ministries can gather to do what they are called to do -- build discipling relationships between students and adults. We look forward to partnering in this ministy together. For more resources, please visit:

www.barefootministries.com
www.youthspecialties.com
Windsor Hills Camp

It’s time to schedule fall and winter retreats!  Windsor Hills has open dates in September, October and November of this year, as well January and February of next. 

Teen Leaders:  Burgess Hall is a popular destination for teen retreats during the winter.  There’s lots to do on the facility, and a very inexpensive, family oriented ski slope is just 20 minutes away.  If you have interest in creating a teen retreat for your group, give Dan Whitney a call for assistance.  Self-cook retreats are available and a low cost way to take your group out of town for the weekend.

Ski Retreats:  Several district churches are planning special ski retreats for their men’s groups.  Pat’s Peak offers Saturday night skiing (4-10 p.m.) for under $25.00, which includes rentals, and the ability to switch equipment from skiing to snowboarding to tubing.  Groups have planned services/sessions on Friday night, Saturday morning, and then on Sunday morning.  Folks who don’t ski stay back at the camp and play indoor volleyball and basketball, board games, or go snowshoeing or hiking.  There are plenty of snowmobile tracks nearby, should a men’s group want to meet here for a snowmobile meeting!

Men’s Retreats:  A recent trend in retreat planning is the combination retreat.  Two or more churches get together to form one retreating event.  It may be hard for one church to come up with the 20 person minimum to reserve the facility, but two churches have a much easier time. Different groups then take responsibility for the planning parts of the retreat, and they divide the costs for the speaker. Look for a partner church on your mission area.  You’ll be glad you did!

Women’s Retreats:  We host more women’s retreats than any other kind!  The ladies like to stay in the Inn, which is a very flexible facility.  The Inn rooms rent with the sanctuary and main lobby, so there is plenty of space.  If your group guarantees a 35 person minimum, you may also reserve the Renewal Wing as a part of your retreat plan.  This increases the functionality of the space.  In the Inn, September 9-11 and September 16-18 are still open, as well as November 4-6 and November 11-13.  Burgess Hall is even more available.

Windsor Hills:   Dan Whitney -- danwhitney@whcamp.org    603-428-8219  or 603-478-3363 – 23 Hillside Drive, Henniker, NH  03242

Reynolds Institute Scholarships

Pastors, if you have any Reynolds students that need to apply for a scholarship, the deadline is September 7th.  Please have any applicants send a letter explaining their circumstances to Melissa Andrew, 57 Maplewood Drive, Townsend, MA  01469 (or you can email your request to: ReynoldsInstitute@verizon.net.  See the Reynolds website for details regarding financial policy and scholarships:  www.reynoldsinstitute.org.  Click on “Finance and Support” and then “Financial Policy.”

New England District Calendar
SEPTEMBER

 NMI Emphasis:  Membership, Alabaster & Prayer
1
NMI Links Christmas Fund & Furlough Fund due

10
SSM Board - Windham NH

13
Mission Directors AM - Nashua 

13
WHC Board PM - Nashua

15
District Advisory Board - Quincy

16-17
District NYI Mountain Climb

17 
NMI North Country Ambassadors - Jamboree, Johnson, VT

20
District Dept. Heads - Quincy

23-25
Reynolds Institute Assessment Weekend at WHC

24
NMI Ambassador’s Jamboree - Weymouth, MA (South Shore Christian School)

26-27
ENC Trustees’ Meeting 

Prayer Requests

James 5:13-14

We need to pray ...

· for Sally Zink and her cancer treatments and for comfort in these days of loss.

· for our churches without pastors

· for all our public schools and students.

· for all of our churches!

· for our public officials both local and national.

· for unity in the Body of Jesus Christ!

· that the Anointing of the Holy Spirit fall fresh in every service!

· for the sick and hurting in all of our churches and homes!

· for new people to be won for Jesus Christ!

· that God will use each of us everyday as an instrument of HIS Love to others!

· that HE will increase our Faith in HIM!

Praises!!!
· We praise HIM for waking us up this morning!

· We praise HIM for sending HIS SON!

· We praise HIM for providing for our tables and shelter for our comfort.

· We praise HIM for HIS love.

· We praise HIM for sending the HOLY SPIRIT!
Let our prayer be: “Thy Will Be Done!”
New England District Church of the Nazarene


162 Old Colony Avenue

PO Box 690513, Quincy, MA  02170-0513


Phone: 617-786-9496, Fax: 617-786-9574


E-mail:  nedoffice@cs.com

Jossie Owens,  District Superintendent
Gary W. Jones,  Assistant District Superintendent
“Fan into flame the gift of God, which is in you.”

2 Timothy 1:6

